Regular Meeting
Board of Education

January 9, 2011

7:00 PM

This regular meeting was opened with roll call.  Bauder, Lee, Moser and Van Hill were in attendance.  Knobloch was absent.  Supt. Hargens and Principals Jiskoot and Snyder were also present.

Motion # 2619

Moved by Moser and seconded by Lee to approve the agenda with the addition of discussion on Modified Allowable Growth.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Motion # 2620

Moved by Bauder and seconded by Lee to approve the consent items including the following bills.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Craig Winquist and Austin Kay spoke to the Board about their desire to change the current curriculum for Voc Ag and Industrial Tech.  Winquist presented his rationale for dropping the current courses of Small Gas Engines, Welding, and Advanced Ag Power and replacing them with Ag Mechanics and Maintenance, Ag Power and Equipment, and Ag Engineering.  He also presented a budget for the class changes.  Kay said he would like to drop the current courses of Energy, Power, and Transportation and Manufacturing and replace them with Construction and Basic Home Maintenance.  Kay indicated that he should be able to make these changes using his current budget.
Motion # 2621

Moved by Moser and seconded by Lee to approve the curriculum changes and budget requests as presented for the Voc Ag and Industrial Tech programs for the 2012-13 school year.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

The Board formally recognized the following Students of the Month:  Tyler Kruse (Academics), Tressa Munger (Arts), LaChelle Moser (Service) and Tate Kellenberger (Athletics).
Supt. Hargens reviewed the school response to the State Fire Marshal’s Report.  Hargens also reported that, as of January 1st, he is accepting applications for use of the school’s gaming grant money.  

Supt. Hargens reviewed the proposed 2012-13 School Calendar.  Under the proposal, school would start of August 22nd and end on May 20th.  Graduation would be on May 11th.  Formal action on the calendar will take place at the regular February meeting.

The annual audit of the district’s financial records and business procedures, as prepared by Eide Bailly, LLC, was reviewed.  

Motion # 2622

Moved by Lee and seconded by Moser to approve the annual audit for FY11 as presented.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Supt. Hargens explained to the Board that the district should apply for additional allowable growth due to increased enrollment for FY12.  The modified allowable growth of $185,315 doesn’t provide the school with additional funding, just spending authority.
Motion # 2623

Moved by Bauder and seconded by Lee to request Modified Allowable growth in the amount of $185,315 due to increased enrollment.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Motion # 2624

Moved by Moser and seconded by Lee to adjourn this regular meeting at 9:00 PM.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.  The next regular meeting is set for February 13th.
